
 

 
 

April 28, 2021 
 

Chairwoman Rosa DeLauro                 Ranking Member Kay Granger 
House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations  
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth HOB                         
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
Thank you for your work on the fiscal year 2022 appropriations legislation.  
 
I respectfully request funding for the Boys & Girls Club of the Tennessee Valley Facilities 
community project. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Boys & Girls of 
Claiborne County located at 1732 Main St. Tazewell, TN 37879.  
 
The funding would be used to revitalize the old tennis court for use by the Boys & Girls of 
Claiborne County, including resurfacing the original court, new fencing around the court, new 
lighting, and adding a handicap accessible ramp, for use by the newly formed Boys & Girls Club 
of Claiborne County. The court has not been used since 2004 and, if revitalized, would provide 
outdoor activities for club members in a secure and easily observed space. The request is 
supported by the Claiborne Economic Partnership, Claiborne County Economic & Community 
Development Board, and Claiborne County School System. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  
 
Thank you again for your consideration of this funding priority for East Tennessee.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Tim Burchett 
Member of Congress 

 
 
 


